## 22 Feb 2021

Hi Simon, hope you and family safe and well. And that your girls are learning in these difficult times. I know Paschal has spoken with you about my interest to get an intro to Sam Power. About possibility of working with her at USAID on women and girls/gender equality issues and LGBTQ issues -Biden has promised to appoint labta folks to high level positions at federal agencies, and presidential memo to advance human rights of labta throughout the world, and Executive Order to support reproduction health care and rights thru funding of international agencies and partners. All these efforts very much in sync with our/Irish foreign policy too. I look forward to hearing from you. Warm regards, Katherine









